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Stephens City Newsletter 

     From the Desk of the Mayor 

I am so proud  of all that we have ac-
complished this year-and I can’t 
wait to see what 2024 has in store 
for us as a community. May the 
best memories of the past year carry 
on to the New Year. Keep your atti-
tude positive no matter what happens 
as the year progresses and always 
seek to find the good in any situa-
tion. Here is to a safe, healthy, and 
prosperous New Year! 

                   Mayor Mike Diaz 

 

CHRISTMAS 

TREE PICK UP 

Place your old trees 

on the curb the first 

day of each week in 

January. 

 Public Works will 

haul them off for you! 
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BUSINESS LICENSES 

Business licenses must be renewed annually after January 1, 2024 

and are due by March 1, 2024. Renewal forms will be mailed to  

existing license holders. The cost of the business license is based on 

gross receipts or a minimum of $20.00.  Please be sure to have your 

gross receipt records available when applying for your license.   If 

you have any questions, please call our office at 540-869-3087.  

                                                  Kelly Thatcher, Town Clerk 

 

The Town Newsletter is published 

by the Town Government of  

Stephens City for its citizens; to 

inform, to apprise and to clarify the 

issues and undertakings before the 

Town Government.  Citizen feed-

back is encouraged.  Contact the 

Town Office between the hours of 

8:30 am and 5:00 pm. 

 

Physical: 1033 Locust Street 

Mail: PO Box 250 
 Stephens City, VA 22655 
 

Phone: 540-869-3087 
Fax: 540-869-6166 
Police: 540-868-1012 
 
Website:  
www.stephenscity.vi.virginia.gov 

From the Town Council,  

Appointed Officials and 

Staff of Stephens City, we 

wish you and yours a   

Happy, Joyous and Pros-

perous New Year! 

VOLUNTEERS WANTED 

BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN HELPING TO 

BEAUTIFY OUR TOWN, PLEASE CONTACT 

KELLY AT THE TOWN OFFICE. A MEETING 

WILL BE SCHEDULED IF WE HAVE ENOUGH 

CITIZEN PARTICIPATION 

EMAIL KELLY AT 

KTHATCHER@STEPHENSCITYVA.US 

FROZEN WATER LINES 
 

It’s that time of year! This is when most homes experience 

frozen water lines. Most of the time the first place to check 

for a frozen water line is an exposed drafty area beneath or 

within your home or business.  Find and be aware of where 

the cutoff valve is within your home. Town water meters 

are insulated and are not prone to freezing.  Do not open 

a water meter box unless you have contacted the Town 

and been given permission. 

If you have a problem with frozen water 

lines, during office hours you may call 540-

869-3087; after hours contact 540-662-6162.  

January 2024 

Jan  1     New Year’s Day 

Jan  1     New Year’s Day Observed — Office Closed 

Jan 2     Town Council Meeting at 6:00 pm 

Jan  15   Martin Luther King Jr Day— Office Closed 

Jan  16   Council Work Session   6:00 pm 

               Historic Preservation Commission 5:00 pm 

Jan  18   Newtown Heritage Festival 7:00 pm 

Jan  23  Planning Commission 7:30 pm        

* All meetings subject to change without notice with the exception of the Town Council meeting. 

February 2024 

Feb  6 Town Council Meeting at 6:00 pm 

Feb  20  Council Work Session  6:00 pm 

              Historic Preservation Commission 5:00 pm 

Feb  23  Newtown Heritage Festival 7:00 pm 

Feb  19  Presidents Day– Office Closed  

Feb  20  Planning Commission 7:30 pm 

 

Town Calendar of Events 

 


